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ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES DEPARTMENT 

t. (519) 631.1680   
 

545 Talbot St., P.O. Box 520, City Hall 
St. Thomas, Ontario, N5P 3V7 

 

Notice of Study Completion 
City of St. Thomas Pollution Prevention Control Plan 

 
The City of St. Thomas has prepared a Pollution Prevention Control Plan (PPCP), which is part of ongoing 
efforts being undertaken to improve the performance of the City’s sanitary and storm sewer infrastructure. 
The PPCP provides the City with a road map for implementation of infrastructure and operational 
improvements that will mitigate the impacts of wet weather sewer system overflows on the environment. 
This is in alignment with the City's commitment to environmental stewardship and the provision of 
sustainable municipal services.   

The study has been undertaken in accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (EA) process for Master Plans (Municipal Engineer’s Association Class EA document October 
2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 & 2015). While the Master Plan addresses need and justification at a broad 
level, more detailed studies for each of the projects included in the Master Plan will be done later following 
the Municipal Class EA in accordance with the project’s schedule. 

The City of St. Thomas Pollution Prevention Control Plan Study documenting the process is available for 
review on the City website for a period of at least 30 calendar days, beginning February 22, 2022. The 
document may be accessed at: https://www.stthomas.ca/p_p_c_p  

 
PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
 
Interested persons may provide written comments and concerns directly to our project team:   
 

Nathan Bokma, P. Eng. 
Manager of Development and Compliance 
Environmental Services Dept. 
City of St. Thomas 
Tel: 519-631-1680 ext. 4151 
nbokma@stthomas.ca 
545 Talbot St., PO Box 520 
St. Thomas, ON N5P 3V7 
 

John Tyrrell, M.Sc. (Eng.), P. Eng. 
Senior Project Manager, Municipal 
R.V. Anderson Associates Limited 
Tel: 519-681-9916 ext. 5038 
jtyrrell@rvanderson.com  
557 Southdale Road East, Suite 200 
London, ON N6E 1A2 

Please forward any comments to the Study Contact by March 25, 2022. Thereafter, the PPCP will be reviewed 
and revised taking into consideration the comments which are received from the public.  The recommended 
PPCP will be presented to City Council for approval. 
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